On April 18th, the following questions were received from Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item RE1 - New Riviera Beach Area High School

Question:  Just that little corner?  Why is it necessary?

Response:  It is always more efficient from a design and construction standpoint to work with straight lines and rectangles.  This makes the site more usable for parking, water retention, athletic fields or other uses. 

From past experience, we have also found that there are far fewer problems when we can limit the number of directly adjacent property owners to our campuses both from a construction and school operation and security perspective.  In the past, we have spent money to build walls, fences and driveways to address issues with neighbors.  We have also spent thousands on legal and court fees, and school administrators have to deal with the additional aggravation and distractions associated with situations similar to this.  

It is difficult to say that the new school could not be built without the acquisition of this parcel, however, with the problems our schools with undersized campuses already face (i.e. lack of parking, increased security risks, reduced recreational facilities, noise, etc.), staff continues to recommend that we acquire the property now.   
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